
 

 

 

 

 
 

‘Growing together at the Heart of God’s Community’ 

24th March 2023 - Our “Value for life” is “Forgiveness”. 

"Forgive and you will be forgiven". Luke 6:37 

Head Teacher’s Hello  

Dear all  

It was lovely to see so many of you at parent’s evenings this week, it was a great opportunity to 

have a chat about how your children are progressing. Thank you to those who completed the 

questionnaires, your comments are appreciated, and we will be publishing the results next week. 

 

I often say how we learn new things every day, well I was put to the test on Thursday night 

during the PTA Easter bingo, when a caller was needed…I wasn’t sure of my 2 little ducks and 

my Rishi’s den number ten…so I promise to do my own homework next time and get the 

terminology right! It was such a good evening and really well attended, the hot dogs were lovely 

and lots of Easter egg prizes were won…yum. We even had some to spare which will go into our 

food bank for other families to enjoy – Thanks to all for a great evening, especially those who 

helped run the event.  

 

Our year 6 are on their residential next week, we have our Easter bonnet and Easter egg 

competition and our last day with Reverend Jan with our Easter service…lots to look forward to. 

Mrs Mowbray           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are a church school…  Embracing Christian Values 

We discussed Lent this week and how this can link to giving up things and being a time to prepare. 

We thought giving up anger and forgiving others that make the wrong choice would be a real positive 

in helping ourselves avoid being resentful. Wise words from our children. 

 

Education update: where we inform on educational research and thinking.  

Assessment for learning: At Glazebury one way we do this is by using our pink highlighters to show 

children the success in learning that they have achieved. We also use green (green to grow) to indicate 

that there is an area of development that we can learn and grow from…Hope you have seen this in 

books this week.  

 



 

 

 

 

School Clubs – After School 

Clubs for next half term have now been 

published on ParentPay. If you want to book a 

place for your child, please sign up before 

Monday 17th April 2023, don’t forget places are 

limited. 

Clubs next half term are: 

Monday – Multi Sport – Mr Wood 

Tuesday – Gardening – Mrs Holcroft 

Wednesday – TBC  

Thursday – Football & Basketball – Mr Wood 

 

Easter Church Service – Friday 31st March there 

will be a service at All Saints Church, Glazebury at 

2.30pm. Parents and carers are welcome to join in and if 

anyone would like to walk to church from school with 

the children, please arrive at school at 2.30pm.   

Our Trust’s Prayer 
Heavenly Father, 

Let peace, friendship and love 

grow in our schools. 

Send the Holy Spirit to give 

excellence to our learning, 

love to our actions and 

joy to our worship. 

Guide us to help others, 

so that we may all 

Learn, Love and Achieve, 

Together with Jesus. 

Amen 

 

 

Easter Bingo – Thank you to everyone who 
attended our Easter bingo event last night, we had a 
great night, and everyone enjoyed themselves as well 
as raising an amazing £271.31.  We have a few Easter 
eggs left over that will be donated to Warrington Food 
Bank, I am sure you will agree is a very worthy 
cause. 

HAF Programme – are organising a 4-day 

course centred around cycling and healthy 

eating.  This will take place at Birchwood 

Community High School, Brock Road, 

Birchwood, Warrington, WA3 7PT from  

3rd – 6th April 2023 

 

It is open to any child eligible for pupil premium 

from age 5 to 12. Bikes, games, and a healthy 

lunch will be provided. It’s all free, paid for by 

grants from Central and Local Government, visit 

the website for more information 

https://bikeright.co.uk/courses/haf/_ 

  

 

 
 

 

School closes next Friday 31st March  - at the 

normal time. We look forward to seeing you all back 

at school on Monday 17th April when school opens 

again at the normal time.  Enjoy the Easter break. 

 

School Dinner Reminder - Please can 

we remind you it is Warrington Borough 

Council’s year end on Friday 31st March so 

please ensure your account is NOT in debt by 

3pm on Monday 31st March 2023. We will not 

be able to have any outstanding payments at 

this deadline. 

 

 

https://bikeright.co.uk/courses/haf/_


 

 

 

ATTENDANCE 
Whole school attendance so far, this academic year is 95% 

Glazebury School attendance target is 97% 
Attendance for Week Commencing Monday 20th March 2023 

Miss Bimson - Reception attendance 92.8% 

Mrs Smith- Year 1 attendance 96.7%  

Mrs Smith - Year 2 attendance 98.2%  

Mrs Goman- Year 3 attendance 99.4%  

Mrs Goman- Year 4 attendance 100% 

Miss Green - Year 5 attendance 96.7% 

Mrs Wall - Year 6 attendance 97.5%  

Golden Tickets 
 Nursery – All the children in nursery for fantastic singing about forgiveness. 

 Reception – Everyone in Reception for being amazing during their school trip to Bates Farm.   

 Class 2 – Everyone in class 2 have been awarded a golden ticket this week. 

 Class 3 –Alice, Amelia, Aurelius, Camilla x 2, Dexter, Emily x 2, Eva, Evan x 2, Gemima x 2, Holly, 

Isla, Jack, Jaxx, Lewis, Libby, Lincoln, Lucy, Max, Nico, Noah, Oliver A, Oliver G, Olivia x 2, Rory x 2, 

Sophie x 2, Thomas, Tyler, Xanthe x 2. 

 Class 4 – Arthur, Benjamin, Daniel, Emily x 2, Gabriel x 2, Joseph, Joshua, Luca, Riley, Theo, 

William, Austin, Farrah, Freya-Mae, Maisie, Noah, Sophia. 

 

 

 

 

 

PAN Exhibition – our PAN exhibition creations are on display from 17th March to 30th March at the 
Gateway in Warrington town centre (opposite the Golden Gates).  Our children’s work looks amazing, we 
may be a small school but that doesn’t stop us thinking big.  Pop along to see the exhibition. 
 

 

Birthdays Celebrated  
19th March – Emily.    20th March – Sebastian.   24th March – Florence. 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Growing at the heart of God’s community 
 

Love never fails- 1 Corinthians 
 

 

 
Personal Development Award 

 
George 

for exploring new ways of communicating this 

term. 

Albert 

for exceptional progress in his writing.   

Albert always tries his best. 

George 

for great involvement in history lessons – always 

ready to share his ideas. 

Guinevere 

for excellent work in math looking at length and 

height. 

All of class 3 

for their hard work, positive attitudes, and 

resilience during assessment week. 

Sophia 

for always trying her best and being a good friend 

to everyone in her class. We are so proud of you! 

Ellie-Mai 

for her super effort in her assessment. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Head Teachers Award 

 
Charlie 

for taking the time to have a chat – you make me 

smile. 

Fraser 

for settling into school life and making friends. 

Chloe 

for making me smile in our reading time. 

Charlie 

for being so friendly with those that want to play. 

I am so proud of you. 

Eva 

for being a ray of sunshine and so kind and caring 

with her friends. 

Max 

for completing extra work with me this week, I am 

so proud of you. 

Owen 

for including others in his game of basketball. 

Ella 

for showing kindness and fairness to others. 

 
 

 
 


